
COUNCIL OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 
SUBCOMMITTEE ON LIBRARIES AND YOUTH AFFAIRS 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC ROUNDTABLE  
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20004   
 

COUNCILMEMBER ZACHARY PARKER, CHAIRPERSON 
SUBCOMMITTEE ON LIBRARIES AND YOUTH AFFAIRS 

ANNOUNCES A PUBLIC ROUNDTABLE 
 

ON 
 

PR25-0893 - Board of Library Trustees Roswell Encina Confirmation Resolution of 2024; 
 

PR25-0894 - Board of Library Trustees Shanel Anthony Confirmation Resolution of 2024 
 

ON 
 

Wednesday, October 16, 2024, 11:00a.m. 
Hybrid in Room 123 and Virtual via Zoom  

To Watch Live: 
https://dccouncil.gov/council-videos/    

https://zacharyparkerward5.com/subcommittee-on-libraries-and-youth-affairs/ 
https://www.youtube.com/@councilmemberzacharyparker 

 
Councilmember Zachary Parker, Chair of the Subcommittee on Libraries and Youth 

Affairs, announces a public roundtable on PR25-0893 - Board of Library Trustees Roswell 
Encina Confirmation Resolution of 2024 and PR25-0894 - Board of Library Trustees Shanel 
Anthony Confirmation Resolution of 2024. The roundtable will be held on Wednesday October 
16, 2024, 11:00a.m., hybrid in Room 123 of the John A. Wilson Building, and Virtual via Zoom. 

 
PR25-0893 nominates Roswell Encina to the Board of Library Trustees. 

 
PR25-0894 nominates Shanel Anthony to the Board of Library Trustees. 

 
Witnesses may appear either in-person or virtually using the Zoom platform. Unless 

otherwise stated in pre-hearing instructions, witnesses will have 5 minutes to speak if they are 
representing an organization, and 3 minutes if they are speaking for themselves. The public should 
sign up at https://lims.dccouncil.gov/Hearings by 5pm on Tuesday, October 15, 2024. Witnesses 
who anticipate needing spoken language interpretation, or require sign language 
interpretation, are requested to inform the Committee office of the need as soon as possible 
but no later than five business days before the proceeding. We will make every effort to fulfill 
timely requests, although alternatives may be offered. Requests received in less than five business 
days may not be fulfilled. If you have additional questions, please email Conor Shaw, Deputy 
Chief of Staff, at cshaw@dccouncil.gov.   

https://dccouncil.gov/council-videos/
https://lims.dccouncil.gov/Hearings
mailto:cshaw@dccouncil.gov


 
Testimony should be submitted through the Council’s Hearing Management 

System https://lims.dccouncil.gov/hearings in advance of the roundtable. Testimony will be 
publicly accessible upon Committee review.  If you are unable to testify at the roundtable, written 
statements are encouraged and will be made a part of the official record.  Statements for the record 
should be submitted through the Hearing Management System. The record will close at 5:00pm 
on Wednesday, October 30, 2024.  
 

 
 
 

 
 

https://lims.dccouncil.gov/hearings

